
 

16 December 2021 

Tēnā koutou ngā whānau o Maungaharuru-Tangitū, ngā mihi o te wā, 

 
Season’s greetings to you all.  
 
2021 has seen us having to adapt once again, with COVID-19 bringing challenges to the way we live 
our lives. And this is likely to continue, as borders open across Aotearoa and a new variant, Omicron, 
spreads throughout the world. 

As we know, vaccinations remain the number one defence against COVID-19 and we are seeing 
fantastic uptake of this. For those who are 12 years and older and still need to get vaccinated, you 
can find information on the closest vaccination clinic to you at bookmyvaccine.nz.   

Booster shots are now also available, six months after you have received your second dose. New 
research shows the booster shots will provide greater protection against Omicron.  

However, experts warn COVID-19 will continue to spread in our communities and therefore self-
isolation is likely for many whānau.  

Should you and your whānau find that you have to remain at home, we want you to be as prepared 
as possible. Creating a whānau plan is the best way to be ready and allows you to consider who your 
vulnerable whānau members are and who relies on you. 

Attached is information on what to include in your whānau plan and a suggested template for you to 
fill in alongside your whānau – it will only take a few minutes to fill in. We suggest keeping it 
someplace handy where everyone in your whānau can access it, like on your fridge. 

If you have any questions or concerns, you can find reliable information at covid19.govt.nz or by 
contacting your local DHB or māori health provider. 

Wishing you and your whānau a safe and happy holiday season. 

Ngā mihi nui anō ki a koutou,  
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Kelly May, George Puna and Coralee Thompson 
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